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Welcome to the winter edition of Open Hand. Over these past months Titoki has 

been busy with retreats and renovations. We want to praise the Lord for his 

faithfulness in healing and refreshing many of those who have been here, and for 

all the little ‘coincidences’ that we know are not coincidence at all.  
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Tony Hyde: New Caretaker 

Dear Friends of Titoki …  

Titoki — a retreat for 

healing and restoration 

“My wife Mombo and I are missionaries who travel to minister internationally in many 

countries each year with YWAM. Recently we returned from Samoa and were able to stay at 
Shalom House for two weeks. We do not own a home anymore and spend most of our time 

working on the road. This house has been a godsend to us and helped us to recharge and 

refresh so that we can keep going in our call to bring the hope of the gospel to the nations. As 
those who have benefited from this place of respite, we are grateful to the Mary Atkins Trust 

for making a resource like this available. Not only does this benefit us, but it benefits all those 

who we serve around the world.”  
 
Note to Titoki at the end of stay:  “Mombo and I were praying this morning and spending 

time with the Lord and debriefing on the many ways he spoke to us through the prayers, 

prophesies, songs and blessing that were spoken over us yesterday. It was JUST what we 
needed. Thank you for making a place for us to meet with the Lord and receive his love.” 

July 2023 

“Taste and see that 

the Lord is good! 

Blessed is the man 

who takes refuge in 

him! Fear the 

Lord ... for those 

who fear him lack 

nothing.” Ps.34:8-9 
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YWAM leaders Juan and Mombo 

We’re on the web: 

www.titoki.org.nz 

71 Titoki Road 

Poroporo 

New Zealand 3192 

Phone: 022-508-6503 

Email: info@titoki.org.nz 
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Winter Edition No. 200 

Titoki relies on vol-

unteers who are 

called by God to 

serve. We have a 

vacancy for a couple 

(singles also consid-

ered) to live on-site 

as a long-term part 

of  the Titoki team. 

For more details 

please contact Titoki 

Christian Healing 

Centre. 

Is God calling you? 
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Who comes to the Titoki 

Healing Centre? 

 Those who need a break from 

the busyness of life 

 Those in need of physical or 

emotional healing 

 Those who need a quiet place 

to process and spend time with 

God 

 Missionaries for debriefing 

 Group functions and retreats 

A big thank you to some of 

our local businesses for 

their generosity to Titoki 

 Steve Walker 

Electrical 

 Revival Roofing 

 John Panis Electrical 

If you need a sparky or a 

roofer, please consider 

supporting these local 

businesses. 

We greatly appreciate any 

donations.  Please email us if you 

would like a tax receipt.  

Bank Acc: Titoki Healing Centre  

Acc No. 03-0490-0169406-00 

“Thank you very much once again 

for my Titoki experience. All of 

you beautiful women who run the 

Centre are angels on earth. I 

certainly benefitted immensely 

from being there.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Titoki was the perfect place to 

come and have a debrief. I felt 

supported, I felt special, I felt 

loved, I never felt hungry! Thank 

you to everyone.” F.H 

For the month of May we had the awesome 

team from MMM living onsite and renovating 

Murray Cottage. New bathroom, new kitchen, 

new curtains, repaired roof, new paint inside 

and out – they did a fantastic job. MMM is a 

wonderful ministry that donates their labour 

to building projects for Christian 

organisations. It was a pleasure to get to 

know the team personally over the month. 

Thanks to the generous financial support of 

Mary Atkin Trust, Murray Cottage will now 

provide, in addition to Shalom House, free 

accommodation for missionaries. 

Titoki relies on volunteers, and we are super 

grateful for our cooking team who have 

volunteered many long but always rewarding 

days in the kitchen these past few months. 

Special thanks to Vicki, Judi and Clare. If you 

like to cook, we would love your help, even if 

it’s for just an occasional day.  

The Bay of Plenty spiritual directors held 

their June meeting at Titoki with a delicious 

lunch of Moroccan roast vegetable salad, 

homemade hummus, spiced apple cake and 

Italian amaretti. If your group would like to 

hold a meeting at Titoki, please contact us. 

Are you lacking joy or peace? Are you being 

held hostage by addiction, fear, sin, trauma, 

or sickness? 

If God has given us such a rich overflowing 

life, wouldn’t it be a shame if 

we continued with even half of 

what he has offered us? 

 

Join us and you will … 

• Discover what this full life 

really is. 

• Find out what’s holding you back from this 

wonderful life. 

• Receive prayer for healing and deliverance. 

• Learn about the power of agreeing with 

God and walking in authority with Him. 

• Be empowered and sent out to do what God 

has called you to do. 

 

Facilitated by Janene Forlong. For details and 

bookings, go to www.titoki.org.nz 

Vectorstock.com 

Murray Cottage: Ready For Guests 

The Cooking Team 

Spiritual Directors Meeting 

Upcoming Event: Full Life Retreat, 

August 4-6 

Comments from guests: 
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Yuliya Pauliukevich 


